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3 March 2023 
 
Dear Sir/ Madam, 
 
Cycleway 23 construction begins on 13 March 
 
I am writing to let you know that we will begin constructing the Lea Bridge roundabout 
section of Cycleway 23 on Monday 13 March 2023. This scheme is part of our ongoing 
Healthy Streets programme to provide more space for walking and cycling in London. 

The new cycleway will allow segregated cycling along Lea Bridge Road, Lea Bridge 
roundabout and Kenninghall Road. The signals at Lea Bridge roundabout will be upgraded, 
and the signalised pedestrian crossing on Lea Bridge Road will be upgraded. The bus lane 
on Lea Bridge Road will be extended through the roundabout to connect with Lower 
Clapton Road ensuring that buses can move through the area as efficiently as possible. 

How our works may affect you 

The following temporary changes will be made to help complete this work quickly and with 
as little disruption as possible. The roundabout will remain open throughout our work, but 
your journey may take longer than usual, so please plan ahead. The most impactful phases 
have been planned to coincide with the Easter and Summer school holidays: 
 

Dates Impacts Times 

13 March – 2 
June 2023  
 

Lane restrictions on all arms of Lea Bridge 
roundabout.  

Monday to 
Friday 08:00-
18:00 & 
Saturday 
08:00-16:00 

3 June – 17 
July 2023 

Lane and footway restrictions on southwest 
corner of Lea Bridge roundabout and 
Kenninghall Road south side 

Monday to 
Friday 08:00-
18:00 & 
Saturday 
08:00-16:00 

18 July – 4 
September 
2023 

Lane and footway restrictions on northwest 
corner of Lea Bridge roundabout and 
Kenninghall Road north side 

Lane and footway restrictions on southeast 

Monday to 
Friday 08:00-
18:00 & 
Saturday 
08:00-16:00 



 

*Service and network charges may apply. See tfl.gov.uk/terms for details 

 

corner of Lea Bridge roundabout and Lea Bridge 
Road south side 

5 September 
– 20 October 
2023 

Lane and footway restrictions on northeast 
corner of Lea Bridge roundabout and Lea Bridge 
Road north side 

Monday to 
Friday 08:00-
18:00 & 
Saturday 
08:00-16:00 

 
Site welfare facilities will be located within suspended bays and a partly suspended footway 
on Cornthwaite Road close to the junction with Lea Bridge Road. Pedestrian and 
emergency service access will be maintained at all times.  

 
It is likely that overnight road closures will be needed for resurfacing towards the end of the 
construction phase. We will provide further information regarding these nearer the time. 
 
Walking routes and Bus journeys 
 

No changes to bus services are planned. Temporary bus stops will be used where possible 
when a bus stop is suspended. Please visit tfl.gov.uk/bus/status for live updates. 

Pavements and pedestrian crossings will remain open wherever possible. Any temporary 
closures or diversions will be signed, and pedestrian access will not be affected.  
 
Find out more 
 
Notice boards and a dedicated Public Liaison Officer who can answer questions about the 
work and help to manage any issues on site about access and noise, for example will be 
based on the site. They can be contacted by; 
 
Email: simon.waters@eurovia.co.uk 
 
Telephone: 07548 112 267 
 
This work forms part of our programme to build a safer, more reliable road and cycle 
network across London. Visit tfl.gov.uk/roads for more information. 
 
We apologise in advance for any inconvenience and thank you for your patience while we 
complete these improvements. We will do all that we can to make sure that noise from tis 
work is kept to a minimum.  
 
Should you have any questions or concerns about the works, please contact us using the 
details at the top of this letter.  
 

Yours faithfully, 

 
 
 

Julie Lewington 
Head of Projects & Programmes, Healthy Streets 

mailto:simon.waters@eurovia.co.uk

